Homes for the Aged Meeting - continued

The Constitution also required that the Administrator inform the Municipalities, by registered mail, thirty days prior to the meeting. Regulations affecting the appointments by the Municipalities have not been announced to date.

The Ministry has made provisions enabling Extended Care Residents to take vacations up to fourteen days, changing the previous limitation of seventy-two hours. Legislation has been approved whereby the Board of Management can establish Satellite Residential Care Homes, with up to twenty-five Residents. These would be similar to the Foster Care Homes where the limit was six Residents.

The Board set their next regular meeting for December I4th at I0:00 a.m. at Pinewood. They will be reviewing Registered Nurses' rates and Heads for I974-75 and, Departmental Heads of Staff salaries for I975. Further, they will be reviewing preliminary budget estimates for I975. The Ministry has requested early budget estimates because of the recent inflationary costs and salary increases.

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE MEETING

Mr. Fred Harness, district board chairman of Senior Citizens' Homes, was the guest speaker at the regular November meeting of the Schreiber Women's Institute. He described the admission policies and care of residents in these homes and the requirements and advantages of living in such places. He said that at present, Birchwood Terrace in Terrace Bay, has the largest number of residents - some 75.

Members answered the roll call by naming historical places in Canada. The motto for the meeting was 'Whoever serves his country well, has no need of ancestors'.

In current affairs, members discussed Mrs. Margaret Trudeau's coming career in journalism, the teacher's strikes, and recent Nobel prize winners.

Mrs. Norma Fummerton read the poem "In Flander's Fields" and a minute of silence was observed for Remembrance Day.

Mrs. Winnie Campbell reported sending a rose bowl to Mrs. Agnes Bryson, charter pianist of the Institute, presently in Terrace Bay hospital.

Mrs. Victoria Winters was presented with a gift by the members to mark her 60th wedding anniversary.

An interesting circular was received concerning the area conventions, from Mrs. R. Johnson, Board Director, listing the area of officers for I974 - I975.

In her report on the Twedmuer History Book, which was on display, Mrs. Anne Todesco, who presided for the meeting, dealt with the value of the book for future generations and the origin of the name Maggoy River.

She also asked for new information on the Riley and Walker families of Schreiber and for pictures of public buildings in Schreiber, past and present.

The next meeting on December IOth, will be held in the board room of Birchwood Terrace. Members were asked to meet at the town hall in Schreiber at I p.m. for transportation and asked to bring a few sandwiches and a prize. Residents of the home will be invited to the meeting which will be followed by a social hour.

Mrs. Campbell won the attendance prize and lunch was served by Mrs. John Morris, Mrs. Fummerton and Mrs. Harness.

Taps
The last soldier of the American Revolutionary War died in 1867; the last widow of a Revolutionary soldier passed away in 1906.

Schreiber Voters

VOTE

KING G

Joe



For Council

VOTE FOR

BUSINESS

ABILITY

PLANNING

FOR A RIDE TO THE POLLS: 824-2261